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WALNUT CREEK, CALIFORNIA 94596
(415) 933-6060

L.N. FOSS, SECRETARY

PACI FIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY
245 MARKET STREET, ROOM 444
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94106
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oDECISION
!lLETTER DECISION
OPRE·REVIEW REFERRAL

Stockton Division Grievance No. 16-79-79-3
Fact Finding Committee No. 1138-79-79
P-RC 463
Disciplinary Letter, Gas Service Operator

MR. D. G. COLLINS, Company Member
Stockton Division
Local Investigating Committee

MR. G. V. BALL, Union Member
Stockton Division
Local Investigating Committee

The above-subject grievance has been discussed by the Pre-Review Committee
prior to its docketing on the agenda of the Review Committee and is being returned,
pursuant to Section I B(2) of the Review Committee procedure, to the Local Investi-
gating Committee for settlement in accordance with the following:

This case involves the written reprimand of a Gas Service Operator in
Stockton Division and the filling of his work period due to his absence from shift.
At approximately 2:30 AM, the grievant phoned his supervisor and informed him that
he had been arrested by the police on a drunk driving charge and was uncertain
whether he would be released from custody in time to report for work which began at
9 :00 AM that morning. At approximately 7 :00 AM, the grievant ·ca11ed again stating
that he would be at work prior to 11:00, but by that time the supervisor had made
arrangements to have the shift filled by another employee. The question facing the
Pre-Review Committee is whether the Company's action in filling the grievant's work
period and issuing him a written reprimand was appropriate.

After considerable discussion, the Committee agreed that the supervisor
was correct in filling the grievant's work shift. The Committee further reviewed
the grievant's work history which included a previous disciplinary letter for
drinking on the job. The Committee agreed to settle this grievance on the basis
that the disciplinary letter of December 27, 1978, would be rewritten to reflect
the Company's concern that alcohol may again become a problem to this employee.
Such letter is to contain the condition precedent that the employee is admonished
to watch this in the future, and if it again becomes a problem, more severe disci-
plinary action will be in order. Further, the letter should contain an offer of
the Employee Assistance Program for the grievant.

This case is considered closed on the basis of the foregoing,
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D. J. BERGMAN, Chairman L. N. -FOSS, Secretary
Review Committee Review Committee
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